
November 13, 2012 

 

 

The Des Moines County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Court House in 

Burlington at 9 AM on Tuesday, November 13
th

, 2012, with Tom Broeker, Dan Cahill and Bob 

Beck present.    

  

Unless otherwise noted, all motions passed unanimously.   

 

 Meet with Department Heads:   County Engineer Brian Carter reported that crews will be 

shaping up the gravel roads after a hard rain.  CPC Ken Hyndman said he will be attending a 

meeting this afternoon at Mt. Pleasant regarding regionalization. The Supervisors also plan to 

attend.       

 

 Correspondence received and filed: a letter from SEIRPC regarding STP and TE grant 

applications.          

 

 Broeker read the County’s response to the initial contract demands received from 

AFSMCE Local 2205.  Their attorney will contact the County’s labor attorney to set up a meeting 

to discuss the requests in detail.     

 

 The following reports were received and filed: 

 Sheriff’s Monthly Report, October 2012 

 Clerk’s Report of Fees collected for October 2012  

 

 Cahill moved to approve minutes for the Board meeting held on October 30
th

, 2012.  

Seconded by Beck.    

 

  Minutes for the Board meeting held on November 7
th

 were approved upon motion by 

Cahill and second by Beck.    

 

Meeting was recessed at 9:26 AM.    

 

Meeting was reconvened at 12:35 PM to canvass the results of the General Election.   

 

Following presentation of the results by Terri Johnson, Election Coordinator, Cahill moved 

to approve the results as canvassed.  Seconded by Beck.   

 

(Results are on file at the Auditor’s Office and can be read in their entirety there.) 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 1:15 PM.    

 

This Board meeting is recorded and the tape is kept on file for two years.  The minutes are 

also posted on the county’s website www.co.des-moines.ia.us.  

 

Approved November 20, 2012 

Tom Broeker, Chairman 

Attest:   Carol S. Copeland, County Auditor 

 

 

http://www.co.des-moines.ia.us/

